Reminder-ill
No. WQ-11014/1/2015-WQ
Government of India
Ministry of Drinking water and Sanitation
(Water Quality Section)

4th Floor, Deendayal Antodaya Bhavan
(Old Paryavaran Bhawan)

CGO Complex, Lodhi Road

New Delhi - 110 003.

.
CE
A

Dated the 9 Nov 2016

Pr Secretaries/Secretaries
All States/UTs (Except Tirpura)

SUBJECT: AUDIT PARA: BLOCKADE OF FUND UNDER ‘JALMANI PROGRAMME

SirfMadam,

I 'am directed to refer to this Ministry’s DO letter No WQ-11014/1/2015-WQ
dated 20 Sep 2016 and subsequent reminder dated 04 Oct 2016 and 20 Oct 2016
regarding audit para on installation of Standalone Water Purification System in the
Schools under ‘Jalmani’ programme during the financial year 2008-09 and 2009-10
and to say that the requisite report has not been received so far.

2. In view of above, you are requested to update the IMIS data accurately and
forward the physical and financial year-wise progress report of the ‘Jalmani'
Programme since 2008-09, in a tabular form, of your State along-with Utilization
Certificate for the funds released to State. In case any amount out of the funds
released for the programme is lying unutilized with the State, the same should be
intimated and refunded to this Ministry immediately.

3. This is an audit matter. Please accorded Top_Priority and submit the requisite
report with relevant documents at the earliest.

Yaurs faithfully,

L

Deputy Adviser (WQ)
Tele:011- 24361656




